


Investigator who advised that the transaction presented a conflict of interest.
told the Inspector General’s investigators that she then attempted to find another buyer
for the pig, but was unsuccessful. hdmitted that she iroceeded with the sale to ‘

While raisini the i(lli for- -disclosed the arrangement to her supervisor, SLA

despite-admonition. When interviewed, confirmed M disclosure;
however, stated that [[lllater falsely claimed to have called Jilland canceled the
agreement.

The Inspector General is referring this matter and these findings to SLA, to both review
conduct and take appropriate disciplinary action. The Inspector General also
recommends that SLA review its policies as they relate to outside activities and employment and
conflicts of interest. The Inspector General further recommends that on an annual basis all SLA
staff be provided with copies of SLA policies as they relate to outside activities and employment
and conflicts of interest, and that SLA staff annually file with SLA administration written

acknowledgments of their receipt, review and understanding of these policies.

Please provide information concerning SLA’s review and actions, including copies of any
revised policies, within 45 days of the date of this letter. Should you have any questions
regarding either SLA’s implementation of the Inspector General’s recommendations or SLA’s
response to this letter, please feel free to contact me at (518) 474-1010.

Sincerely,

atherine Leahy Scott
Acting Inspector General






